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WHITE WOMAN LANE SCHOOL
White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich. NR6 7JA
Telephone: 01603 419203  Fax: 01603 424651

Issue 37 Week Ending Friday 8" July 2016
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Email: office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk ‘g‘

Website: www. whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk
Twitter: @whitewomanlane

Best News...

Dear Parents/ Carers,

The Week Ahead

End of year Assertive Mentoring meetings (by appointment)

Mon. 11™ Year 4 visit to Walsingham Abbey
Gardening Club 3.15 - 4.15pm
Dance 3.20 - 4.20pm
Tues. 12™ Sports day (Bad weather back up day 15th July)
Deadline for Spree book return or payment
Guitars lessons (am)
Drums (pm) Mobile
Nebula Partnership of Schools Showcase at Hellesdon High School
Wed. 13™ Keep it Moving Club School Hall 8.30am
Keyboard lessons (pm) Mobile
Woodwind lessons (pm) ICT Suite
Thur. 14™ Year 6 Sprowston High School Transition
Skillforce awards ceremony (invitation only)
Samba Club School Hall 3.15 - 4,.30pm
Drums (pm) Mobile
Fri. 15t
Dates for Your Diary:

Weds 20™ Last day of term and this academic year!

Fri 2 September Assertive Mentoring meetings
Monday 5™ September - Autumn term begins

HOUSEPOINT TOTALS THE ATTENDANCE CuP

Was awarded to

Buckingham  (Green) 216 Total - 67

58

Balmoral (Blue) 251 Total - 95
Sandringham (Yellow) 149  Total - 71 With attendance of 98.95%
Windsor (Red) 228 Total - 107 For the week 27’rh June - 15t JU'Y

Congratulations to Balmoral this week!

The Nebula Partnership
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GOLDEN BOOK AWARD

Congratulations to the following pupils for providing us with
‘WOW'’ moments and for being entered into our Golden Book;

Connor €mery, George Potter, Zach Pye, €lla Ramm, Yegar 5 -
Set 3 sitgracy, €hren Towers, tlagden Thompson and Kigran

Brown

SCHool SPPORTS

DAY

School Sports Day takes place on Tuesday 12 July at 9.30am (bad weather
bacCk up day 15th July). All parents are welcome to come and watch although
unlike our CirCular Sports event, hot all Children will be competing as
selected children will be representing their Houses in each event.

= Please check to see if you have any Stage or Library books at home
and return them to school ASAP. No questions asked, we just need

% them back on the shelf! This will be extremely helpful as we will be
undertaking a stock check in July.
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LIBRARY AND STAGE BOOK AMNESTY

Thank you for your cooperation.

{Uniforms

—
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For your chance to win £100 worth of book tokens to
spend yourself plus £5000 for the school please go to:  |FISIERIY
http://www.nationalbooktokens.com/schools

BOOK

tokens

We will be increasing the prices of uniform sold in school from 15 September 2016. The hew

Items are available from the school office Mon- Fri 8.30am — ¢.00pt

prices are as follows:
Sweatshirts: £9
Cardigans: £10

FleecCes: £12
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TALK HOMEWORK ¢ WOW WORDS

Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and 'Wow' Words home and we would be
very grateful for your support.

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills,
which in turn will help them with their writing. "If a child can't say a sentence then they
can't write it either!"

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;

In assemblies we have been talking about perseverance, in particular in relation to
sports. We have heard stories about Kelly Holmes, the Oxford and Cambridge boat
race, Wimbledon and even Mrs Connelly running the London Marathon! T would like you
to talk to your families about perseverance. What does it mean to you? Can you think of
a time you have persevered and it has paid of f? What about the other members of your
family? Do they have experiences they can share with you that demonstrate
perseverance?

PERSEVERANCE:
IF AT FIRST YOU

DON'T SUCCEED,
TRY, TRY AGAIN

In Big Talk, we use ‘WOW’ Words to improve our vocabulary
and ‘big up’ our sentences to make them more interesting
Our ‘WOW’ Word this week is;

Tenacity

(persistence, determination, resolve, resolution, resoluteness, staying power,
purposefulness, firmness of purpose)

Please encourage your child to use this word,
in the right context, as much as possible.

Maths App of the Week!

Parks (Andrea Sabbatini)
A logic puzzle game with a
number of levels that increase
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Very well done to all the Childrenh who graduated with the Children’s {Jniversity
over the last couple of weeks. e are really proud of all 150 childreh who attended
Onhe of three (zraduation Ceremonies in and around Norwich and it is fantastic to
see that the Children have partiCipated in so many different activities, both in ahd

Out Of SChoOl, to earh their Various graduation rewards.

Children were given gowns and a mortar board t0 wear ahd were invited onto the
stage to reCeive their CertifiCates ih front of huge audiences of parents, Children
ahd sChool staff. The Children’s UJniversity team have been incredibly busy
Organizing many different events in different locations this year and we are sure
they will all agree that the activity taster sessions offered as part of their

Sraduation day were also Very enjoyabie!

A huge thank you to Mrs Woodhouse for coordinating the Children’s (Jniversity at
WWL. Without her enthusiastm and commitment (and nagging for the passports) I'm
sure we wouldn’t be taking as manhy children as we do.

And on that hote...4A message from Mrs Woodhouse!

"Please can ALL children hand in their passports next week for
updating. All children who graduated recently will receive one credit.
Year 6 children need to get their Whitlingham and upper school show

hours added so I can send the total hours to the relevant High

Schools. Thank you" Mrs Woodhouse
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Pupil report

On Thursday the 30th of June 2016, White Womah Lane took some year 6
pupils (and 1 year 5) to the great hospital to graduate. This was a very special
OCCasion because we all to part in something.

We left school and travelled by Coach to the great hospital where we
graduated and we had a wonderful time. We all got a Certificate, which we
were all proud of.

Afmber was our first post-graduate, everyone was Very proud of her. She
wrote a Speech and read it out very well and very bravely. Here is her
speech:

MY name is Amber and I am a pupil at White Woman
lane school. T have been doing children university for
tWwo and a half years and ] am how a post-graduate.
Children’s university has encouraged me to get
involved in a wide range Of activities including dance
Club, guides ,helping at beavers and playing korgball.
Doing this scheme has given me a sense of pride in my
achievements and abilities, has developed my
confidence and has made me challenge my boundaries
by doing things I never thought I could do. ] have

enjoyed meeting students from other SChools at the graduation ceremonies.
We are likke one big family. My favourite moment was when we graduated
[ast Year we got to throw our hats in the air If anyone asked whether
Children university was a good thing or not ] would say go for it because you
might be surprise of what you Ccanh achieve or do.

Many people got a Chance to partiCipate in what they are good at like:
Drama ,singing, Dancing, Speeches and sports demonstration and more.
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< STARS OF THE WEEK <

Katy Youngman 3S
For behaving perfectly in all lessons, and trying your hardest.
Lewis Roberts 35
For working really hard in Science and impressing me with your knowledge of light and shadows.
George Gladden 3C
For trying hard to improve his writing. George used interesting sentence openers and cursive
handwriting. Well donel!
Henry Mann 3C
For an amazing try at recreating Van Gogh's 'Sunflowers’ using watercolours. 6reat work Henry!
Charlotte Beaumont 3B
For super Maths every lesson. You always work hard to achieve your best.
Evie Craven 3B
For always working hard and for being a super help to Mrs Brooks on the trip to The Open.
Joshua Dobson 3B
For good thinking about creating survey questions in an ICT lesson.
6racie Britcher 3B
For good participation in lessons and for being a kind and helpful member of 3B,
Annalisa Ortiz 4P
For an excellent piece of story writing in English.
Liam Barnes 4P
For working well in all lessons and trying to achieve his targets.
Ruby Farrow 4S5
For making a real effort to improve your literacy skills. You have acted upon feedback with a
positive attitude.
Matthew Clarke 4S
For pleasing progress with your Maths problem solving skills.
Holly Tarragan 56
For showing a great level of maturity duting class PSHE discussion.
Anya Aldous 56
For scoring the highest reading score in 56 in recent reading tests.
Erin Balls 5QR
For taking brilliant initiative and writing answers in full sentences in Spanish. Outstanding!
Sophie Fenwick 5QR
For brilliant comprehension work in Guided Reading. Well done.
Lola Towers 6Q
For designing great original new species of dinosaur in Science.
Chloe Turley 6Q
For designing great original new species of dinosaur in Science.
Molly Albrow 6B
For always being so thoughtful and helpful around the classroom.
Kaleb Neil 6J
For showing honesty and turning his attitude around in his Maths lessons.
Emilie Brown 6J
For writing a scene of 'Pig Heart Boy' out as a script and then performing it with
confidence to the class.
Alisha Bell 6J
For writing a scene of 'Pig Heart Boy' out as a script and then performing it with
confidence to the class.
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UPPER SCHOOL PERFORMANCE 2016

DR WHAT
&
THE OLD DEAR FROM PLANET HELL

As you are probably aware, the pupils in the upper
school have been preparing for the above named
performance. The actual date of the performance is
Monday 18™ July, (full dress rehearsal is Friday 15™

July).

Please note that if your child is an onstage actor or performer they

will have already been advised what to wear.

The remainder of the year group will make up the bulk of the choir.
I would like to ask that each member of the choir wears simple, dark
clothing (try to avoid heavily logoed attire). Each pupil will also be
required to make a rat puppet out of a black or grey sock. This will
be completed at school however if you have any odd socks, then a
contribution would be most welcome. The pupils will also be making
'Cyberman’ head masks at school early next week.

We are also looking out for the following prop items; a 60s or 70s
style floor standing lamp, any unusual looking lava or fibre optic
lamps and any retro looking fabrics and cushions. All items will be
safely returned.

Thank you for your continued support. If you have any queries,
please do not hesitate to contact me at school.

MrRD Queensborough




